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On May 30, 2017, the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ), Air 
Quality Division (AQD), received a letter from Fortistar Methane Group regarding one of 
their facilities, C&C Energy, LLC (Facility), located at 19401 15 Mile Road, Marshall, 
Michigan. The letter stated that due to an unforeseen catastrophic failure of their 
turbine, emissions testing would not be completed at the Facility within 180 days of the 
expiration date of Renewable Operating Permit No. MI-ROP-P0222-2012a as required. 
The deadline to have conducted the testing was June 10, 2017. 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

EU-TURBINE S.C. V.1 under EU- The Facility could not 
TURBINE of ROP No. Ml- conduct their required 
ROP-P0222-2012a. emissions testing within 180 

days of the ROP's 
expiration date due to a 
catastrophic failure of the 
turbine. 

Please initiate actions necessary to correct the cited violation and submit a written 
response to this Violation Notice by July 20, 2017. The written response should include: 
the dates the violation occurred; an explanation of the causes and duration of the 
violation; whether the violation is ongoing; a summary of the actions that have been 
taken and are proposed to be taken to correct the violation and the dates by which 
these actions will take place; and what steps are being taken to prevent a reoccurrence. 

If the Facility believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or do not 
constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 
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Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above. If you have any 
questions regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this Facility into 
compliance, please contact me at the telephone number listed below. 

MD:CF 

cc: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, MDEQ 
Ms. Mary Ann Delehanty, MDEQ 
Mr. Christopher Ethridge, MDEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, MDEQ 
Ms. Mary Douglas, MDEQ 

Matt Deskins 
Environmental Quality Analyst 
Air Quality Division 
269-567-3542 


